MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL HELD IN THE VICARAGE ON WEDNESDAY 10th DECEMBER 2003 AT 8.00 P.M. 

PRESENT: Angela Robinson, Velda Hagen-Brown, Jone Forrester, Len Green, Thelma Bramble, Margaret Wood, Barbara Nicolaou, Richard Smith, Valerie McKenzie, Denise Amalemba, Sheila Ball, Beryl James, Fr. Miller (Chair), Flora Bryant (Sec)

1. The Parochial Church Council Meeting began with prayers.

2. Apologies for Absence: received from Brian Smith.

3. Minutes of the last meeting: Item 5 *Common Fund 2004 It was noted and agreed that minutes of the last meeting be amended to give fuller clarity of discussion and decision. Amended minutes were agreed and signed as correct record. The amended text was placed in the minute book.Fr. Miller to discuss with Iris Smith in order that Standing Order can be set up.

4. Matters arising from Minutes: There were no matters arising from the minutes.

5. Parish Buildings:
A. Cottage Rents: 
1. Marlbrough Cottage 
Fr. Miller reported that tenant now owed £5,000; that it is not uncommon for this tenant to owe large back rent which is then paid all at once. Fr. Miller added that legal opinion, which committee had agreed to seeking, regarding likelihood of achieving vacant possession has been received. This cost £100 plus VAT. 
The legal opinion is that tenancy comes under the 1976 Housing Act. This technically means that if landlord can demonstrate that tenant has i) habitually not paid rent, ii) that this had occurred over a long period of time and iii) that landlord have made persistent efforts to get tenant to pay rent, then possibly the Court may allow a deferred vacant possession order. In the event that tenant lapse/failed to pay rent, then vacant possession order can be achieved. Fr. Miller explained that Cottage rent is fixed and is put through Rent Officer every two years. That money from rent is not included in our budget, and rent is paid directly into Biscoes account; therefore Biscoes have detailed record of payments. It was questioned why tenant is reluctant to pay. It was agreed that legal opinion be forwarded to Biscoes in order that advice can be given on how to proceed.

2. Kemble Cottage:
Fr. Miller reported that there are problems with non-payment of rent re Kemble Cottage also; but that unlike the Marlborough Cottage, tenancy is Shorthold and tenant paid proper rent. Lease is renewed every six month. Tenant now owed £5,000 in rent and has operated late payment for sometime. It was noted that work have been carried out on Kemble Cottage, which included, re-roofing and replacement windows. Replacing floor and kitchen is in scheme. It was noted that during the course of building work rent was not increased and tenant was given a choice. It was agreed that tenant be asked to pay arrears//bring upto date. That if he failed to do so, then Biscoes should be instructed to write to him terminating lease.

3. Mission House:
Tenant is upto date with rent.

B. Church: Fr. Miller reported that heating engineer visited to inspect boiler – the problem related to the burner. Now working effectively.

6. Edmonton Area Clergy Conference: Fr. Miller reported that every three years an Area residential conference is held, but this year’s conference planned for June 2004 will be a non residential series of meetings spread across the Area, due to financial constraints. Theme to include “how to be more effective clergy”.
Fr. Miller explained that S. Mary’s is due to host conference on Tuesday 15th June 2004 – all day. The Bishop of London will open the Conference. At this stage format of programme for day: Mass at 9.30 a.m. followed by morning prayer, welcoming of conference participants, coffee/tea, registration, coffee/tea, midday prayers, lunch, afternoon session etc. Venue to be used are: Hall, Vestry, Vicarage and vicarage garden. It is estimated that numbers of clergys attending would be in region of 100, including the Bishop of London, Bishop of Edmonton, and the Archdeacon.
It was recognised that timescale will be an important factor and that a number of volunteers/stewards will be required on the day. Funding to be explored regarding provision of lunch . It was proposed that Kemble Hall be given as offering i.e. free of charge. It was proposed and agreed that committee be elected in March in order to lay formation for event. It was also agreed that Fr. Miller would organise meeting in January, specifically to look at approach.

7. Dates for a year of Mission 2004
Fr. Miller circulated list of events that have been diarised for 2004 (Attached). It was noted/announced that Fr. Rowlands, Kentish Town, will be organising trip to Lourdes date: 27 September – 1 October 2004 – cost £475 (full board). Fr. Miller advised that in order to warrant his attendance, he would require a number of parishoners to be going. He added that where parishoners are interested in going, but have financial problems, then there is possibility that the Society of Mary/ Lady of Walsingham could provide bursary.

8. The Kemble Hall
It was reported that the Kemble Hall is continuing to bring in revenue, although information on bottom line figure is not yet available. Fr. Miller to would bring breakdown for Kemble Hall to next meeting.
Other Factors: It was reported that cleaners have had to be sacked and new cleaner is being monitored.
It was also reported that Mandy, dancer has reduced her hours. That After-School Club is interested in hiring upstairs hall 2.00 – 6.30 Monday to Friday. Proposal is that Mandy is offered downstairs instead. Mandy and After School Club to sort out between themselves. It was noted that Mandy pays the full hourly rate. It was pointed out that After School Club would probably need storage facility. It was agreed in principle to Mandy and After School Club discussing use with each other and coming to an agreement. The after school club would have to pay the full hourly rate.

9. St. Mary’s Vicarage
Fr. Miller explained that PCC is responsible for funding each year decoration of one room in vicarage. During the nine years he has been Vicar the PCC has not funded any redecoration work in the Vicarage, which he has paid for himself until now. He added that the drawing room is in poor state of disrepair/require decoration; that quote had been obtained, costing between £950-£1,000. PCC agreed to funding decoration of vicarage drawing room. Bill will be forwarded to Iris Smith,Treasurer.

10. Vicar’s Notices and Correspondence: None

11. AOB: Dates of future meetings attached.

The meeting of the Parochial Church Council ended with closing prayers.


DATE OF NEXT PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING, MONDAY 19th JANUARY, 2004 AT 8.00 P.M.


